
 
 
 
 Delaware Division 1201 College Park Drive, Suite 102 
  Dover, DE 19904 
 June 1, 2021 (302) 734-5323 
  (302) 734-3066 
  http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/dediv/ 
   
  In Reply Refer To: 
  HDA-DE 
        
Ms. Marilyn Smith, Executive Director 
Dover/Kent County MPO 
P.O. Box 383 
Dover, DE  19903 
 
     
Dear Ms. Smith: 
 
The following is in response to your recent transmittal of the Final FY 2022 Unified Planning 
Work Program (UPWP) that was developed and adopted by the Dover Kent County MPO 
Council on May 5, 2021, with a PL Agreement received by FHWA on May 27, 2021.    

 
Upon our review of the subject Final UPWP, we have determined that the document satisfies the 
requirements of 23 U.S.C. 134, 49 U.S.C. 5303, 23 CFR Part 420, 2 CFR Part 200, and other 
pertinent legislation, regulations, and policies.     

 
The total PL funds included in the UPWP are available upon an approved authorization, 
therefore, this letter only approves the PL funds for FY 2022 effective July 1, 2021.  Expenditure 
invoicing and progress reports should be submitted regularly, with copies to FHWA and FTA.   
Expenditures incurred without prior authorization will not be reimbursed.   

 
We appreciate the MPO and the State efforts in the development of the Final FY 2022 Unified 
Planning Work Program.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call Lindsay Donnellon at 
(410) 779.7157. 

       
      Sincerely,  

 
     
      Douglas S. Atkin  
      Federal Highway Administration 
      Division Administrator 
 

 
Email cc:  
Marc Cote, DelDOT Planning 
Charlanne Thornton, DelDOT Finance  
Subject File: 724 
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